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	Congressional Hearing in Los Angeles County Examines Goods Movement Issues

Yesterday, the House Transportation & Infrastructure Committee’s subcommittee on Coast Guard and Maritime Transportation held a hearing at the Port of Long Beach.  The hearing, led by subcommittee chairman Rep. Elijah Cummings (D-MD), included the participation of five Members of Congress from Southern California, including U.S. Representatives Bob Filner (D-CA), Grace Napolitano (D-CA), Laura Richardson (D-CA), Dana Rohrabacher (R-CA) and Hilda Solis (D-CA).  The hearing examined the efforts at the twin Ports of Long Beach and Los Angeles to improve their infrastructure and enhance their environmental records.  The hearing also focused on efforts to institute a fee on the millions of containers processed by the ports annually.

State Budget Update

Earlier today, Governor Schwarzenegger announced that he will not sign any legislation sent to him until a budget has been passed by the Legislature.  The dynamics with respect to the State Budget negotiations are very fluid and change on a daily basis.  Our advocacy team is monitoring the situation closely as these discussions and statements may have impacts on our budget and legislative program.  It is too early to tell if this announcement will have any significant effect on legislation being pursued by us.

AB 901 (Nuñez) Congestion Pricing Proposal
On Monday, August 4th, Speaker Emeritus Fabian Nuñez amended AB 901 to include language which would authorize our congestion pricing proposal.  Current law requires that the State Legislature approve our congestion pricing proposal through the enactment of a statute.  AB 901 is the vehicle by which a statute would be enacted.  Staff will continue to work with the Speaker Emeritus to move this bill through the legislative process in August.

SB 974 (Lowenthal) Headed to the Governor’s Desk

Yesterday, the State Senate approved SB 974 which would impose a fee on container cargo imported and exported through the ports of Long Beach, Los Angeles and Oakland in an amount not to exceed $30 per a 20-foot equivalent unit.  The State Senate approved SB 974 on a 22-9 vote and is now headed to the Governor’s desk for signature.  The Governor has until September 30th to sign or veto the bill. 

Metro Rail Hollywood/Highland Station Design Receives National Award

Our Hollywood/Highland Station, designed by Dworsky Associates (now Cannon Design) and artist Sheila Klein, was recently awarded the Grand Prize by a national architecture publication, Metal Architecture.  The award is bestowed annually to a project which exemplifies “innovative and versatile” design and demonstrates “creativity…while also achieving functional objectives”. 

Hollywood/Highland Station is one of our most highly published stations and images of the interior of the station have appeared in numerous publications worldwide.  The station has also received three other design awards since it opened in 2001.  The project is a good example of how our Construction and Communications divisions work together to ensure quality customer environments through both art and architecture. 

Our art docents give popular free guided tours of the Hollywood/Highland Station on the first Saturday of each month.
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